Lincoln Pond Association Meeting Minutes – August 8, 2009
Website – www.lincolnpond.org
Called to Order 7:05
Co-presidents Dug and April opened the meeting and made introductions and gave an overview of the agenda.  All were encouraged to update addresses on a sign-in sheet and provide e-mails as we are trying to get away from the expense of postage.
Treasurer’s Report and Proposed Budget – Jeff Sienkiewicz, Treasurer

Net cash on hand 6/30/2008: $ 982.80

Income – Dues and Interest 7/1/08 – 6/30/09: $271.48 


Expenses – for 7/1/2008 to 6/30/2010: $ 483.77

Balance as of 6/30/2009: $771.51

Proposed Expenditures 7/1/09 – 6/30/10: $530


Expenses include Website, Postage, CSLAP, N.Y.F.O.L.A., and Misc.


The detailed report is posted online at: www.lincolnpond.org
Motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the treasurer’s report.

Taxes Update -  Doug Spilling

· Town assessor is David Galarneau (email: davegalarneau@yahoo.com
· Waterfront tax rate increased 5.4% in 2009. Non-water front increased 24.5 % in 2009.
See the website for a four-year comparison. The worst year (in terms of tax rate differentials and increases) was 2006, with 2007 also bad.  Lincoln Pond tax rate increases in 2008 and 2009 are more in line with the rest of E-town.
Road Reports
· Twin Brooks Rd., Patrick Ellsworth – In good shape but will need some attention

· Lower Pond Way, Wayne Johnson – Looking very good.  Road kitty is full.

· Francis Myers good.

· Paynes Way – tough shape.

· Again thanks to Wayne Johnson and Pat Ellsworth for their work on this.
Pond Water Quality Report – Wayne Johnson   
· CSLAP report at meeting for members to see and also posted on the website.

· Report gives information specific to Lincoln Pond, then comparisons to all NY lakes.

· Water “crystal clear”
· Aquatic plant coverage decreased – don’t know if due to weevils.

· Need to minimize phosphorous.
· Suggested activities: education to minimize invasive species, possible boat wash.

Dam Project
· Listen on the website to the DEC Presentation on July 8, 2009 for detailed information.
· Planning a coffer dam, lower the water 3 – 4 feet during the project, building a run of the river dam.

· Lake level would vary less, but there would be no fall lowering. 

· One concern is spring property damage.

· Fill out DEC feedback forms.  It is important to let them know any concerns you have now, while they are in the planning stages.

· State budget problems may impact this plan.  If not finalized this year, there will likely be an indefinite delay.

· Dam is supposedly not in danger of imminent collapse.
Elections  

The terms of the Co-Presidents, Doug and April Spilling, the Secretary, Deborah Maxwell, and Directors Wayne Johnson and Gerry Zahavi were up this year.  All were re-elected unanimously.
Broadband Access – Gerry Zahavi
· Charter Cable estimates its cost at $150,000 to put in line to the Lake.  Not enough houses based on their formula for them to do this on their own.  We would have to contribute $.  

· CBN – out of Plattsburgh state – Fiber optics. They are applying for a federal grant to put in lines in the ADKs; possibly we could be added.

· Verizon – seems to currently be a dead end.

· Gerry Zahavi has also contacted Theresa Sayward and Betty Little on this issue seeking some state help.
· Also can pressure county government as they contract with Charter, possibly pressuring them to extend service out Rte. 7.

· Gerry Zahavi will continue to pursue this.  Anyone who would be interested in obtaining broadband service should contact Gerry (at lincolnpond@hughes.net) so he has a count of people.
Fish and Game Club 

· Newly revitalized. Angie Wallace, Lincoln Pond Rd. Pres.

· Held its first annual fishing Derby on July 12th. 
· Adult winners - 4 lb. Northern pike, 4lb. 8 oz. Bass….

· Bringing wildlife, fishing archery, hunting back to kids in the area and families.  Consider joining.
Road Cleanup
 Aug. 22nd, 11 am.  Meet at Lower Pond Way
Next Year’s Meeting – Probably early July
Bouquet River Association
Lincoln Pond is part of the Bouquet River watershed.  They have a grant to assess the watershed.  They are looking for volunteers to help with the project so contact them (BRASS, Julie Martin).  People should consider joining.

Adjourned at 8:25
